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Two Structure Fires 

May 6, 2018 

 

 

The Northern Arizona Consolidated Fire District #1 responded to a reported 

structure fire in the 1500 block of North Roosevelt.  At approximately 14:20 a first alarm 

assignment was dispatched to the location with two (2) Engine companies, (1) Water 

Tender, NACFD All Call, (1) AMR ambulance, and (1) Chief Officer.  

 

Upon arrival fire crews found a single-family home with handicapped residents still 

inside the structure along with a smoldering mattress. The fire was extinguished, and one 

critically injured resident was transported to KRMC by AMR. The fire was contained to 

the object of origin; the cause of the fire was determined to be accidental, and the 

estimated property loss was less than $500.00.   

 

The Northern Arizona Consolidated Fire District #1 also responded to a structure 

fire in the 4300 block of East Suffock.  At approximately 16:58 a first alarm assignment 

was dispatched to the location with two (2) Engine Companies, (1) Water Tender, (1) 

Brush Engine, NACFD All Call, and (1) Chief Officer. Mutual Aid was requested with 

Kingman Fire Department providing (1) Engine Company and (1) Chief Officer. 

Additional resources included American Red Cross and Unisource Gas and Electric. 

 

Upon arrival fire crews found a ground set double wide mobile home with a small fire at 

the exterior wall that had extended into the crawl space under the mobile home. The fire 

was extinguished with approximately 200 gallons of water. The cause of the fire is 

currently under investigation, and the estimated property loss was less than $2,000.00.   

 

Additional information regarding this incident may be directed to Fire Chief Wayne Eder 

at (928) 757-3151.  

 

 

 


